
One of our aims for the 

new year is to have Ra-

dar Locks installed on 

the disabled Toilets at 

Rodney Parade 

DSA  Member Christopher Davie 

has been in hospital for the last two 

months. We were informed by his 

brother John that he is recovering 

at home and hopes to be back 

supporting NCAFC at the Plymouth  

Game on 28th December 

The DSA launched on 19th July 2015,With a funday which was held at 

Rodney parade, the home of Newport County AFC. We have a good ra   

pport with Can Do Volunteers who helped us make the funday a suc-

cess. We would like to thank The Smile Council, County Choir and eve-

ryone else who helped on the day. The evening event was also a great 

success with music by Jack Perret and 2Rude.We would like to thank 

Jack, 2Rude and Rob Santwris for helping us make the night a success.  

The DSA Children's Halloween party was held on 31st October 

2015 in  the education suite at Rodney Parade. Several first 

team players came to the party which made the children's day, 

players included Joe Day, Mark  Byrne, Alex Rodman, Andrew 

Hughes and Tom Owen-Evans. We received donations From  

Tesco, Morrisons, Sytner Mini and Nandos. Our thanks go out 

to these companies for helping us to make the party a success . 

We would also like to thank Norman and Gareth From the 

NCAFC community team. After the party we had surplus 

pumpkins and apples which we donated to Newport Salvation 

Army  who were very grateful for the items. 

DSA Childrens Halloween Party 

NCAFC DSA MET PADSA 

at Home Park in August  
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Connections We have made several connections this year 

with DSA’s including Wolves, Plymouth (PADSA), Swansea, 

Wrexham and Yeovil as well as strong bonds with Newport 

County AFC , Rodney Parade PLC and Newport City Council. 

Rodney Parade We Decided that every club that visits 

Rodney parade would receive an information pack explaining 

all the disabled facility's at the ground. We have also have  an 

interactive map of Rodney parade on our website to help 

disabled fans enjoy their day. We have also Joined the South 

West Disabled Fans Experience Forum. We attended our first 

meeting at Cardiff City Stadium in October. We have also 

added a New Blog on the website which is found at 

www.newport-county-dsa.co.uk/blog NEWS 

Ambassador Michael Flynn 

With his Christmas Gift from 

the DSA 

The DSA would like to wish our members 

and friends a merry and A Safe Christmas 


